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Bethel kids at  
Sharon Park

HFC Kids 
Enjoy Their 

Summer 
Break 

J u s t l i k e h e r e i n 
America, the children 
look forward to taking a 
break from their studies.  
Among the fun activities 
they participated in this 
summer were field trips 
to local parks and sites 
of interest.  The Bethel 
children enjoyed a trip 
to nearby Sharon Park, 
which is about 12 miles 
north of Churachandpur 
Town. The Sanga Muon 
kids visited a popular 
t o u r i s t s i t e i n 
Churachandpur, the 
Ngaloi Waterfalls.  The 
children stayed busy, 
with Summer Vacation 
Bible School programs 
and vocational classes.  
Some of the girls at 
Bethel took a tailoring 
class and surprised the 
instructor with their 
talent. Classes like this 
are offered year round 
to discover and develop 
their vocational skills.

Sanga Muon Kids visit 
Ngaloi Waterfall 



From Our President…    
The summer months are passing 
quickly, as they usually do.  Our 
HFC Kids went back to school a 
few weeks ago.  Thanks to all of 
our generous sponsors and 
friends, our college students 
were given the money to begin 
their new academic year in early 
June.  Our goal was to raise at 
least $6960 for our 12 college 
students.  We slightly exceeded 
that goal, raising a total of 
$7035. God always supplies 
what is needed for our children 
as you give generously to meet 
their personal and educational 
needs.   We are also pleased to 
report that 10  of our 11 Class 
Ten students passed their 
Manipur State Board exams in 
June.  Six students passed in 
Division 1 and three students 
passed in Division 2.  The 
student who did not pass is 
repeating Class 10 and will retake 
the Board exams next year.  
Graduating from Class 10 in India 
and Nepal is equivalent to 
graduating from high school in 
America.  All ten of the students 
who passed their Board exams 
are going on to attend Classes 11 
and 12, which are col lege 
preparatory grades.  So it looks 
l i ke w e w i l l h a v e a l a rg e 
contingent of students beginning 
college in 2021.  To God be the 
glory as these children realize 
their full potential in Christ Jesus!   

- Steve Lusky 
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BETHEL CLASS 10 GRADUATES PICTURED ABOVE (STANDING L TO R - BETHEL WARDEN 
THANGLUNMANG, PAUMINLUN, MISS TING LALNUNPUI, LAM SKINNER, MISS JENAT 
NGAKNEIKIM, JORDAN KAI, MISS N. MUANKIM, AND  GINMUANTHANG; SEATED - REV. AND MRS. 
LAMBOI VAIPHEI, FOUNDERS OF THE BETHEL CHILDREN’S HOME.)

FIRST BOY FROM MERCY CHILDREN’S 
HOME TO GRADUATE FROM CLASS 10 

A graduation ceremony was 
held at Pastor Janga’s 
church in Dharan, Nepal, 
for their Class 10 and 12 
graduates.  Passing his 
Board Exams in the First 
Division, Mesaac proudly 
represented the Mercy 
Children’s Home, as its first 
Class 10 Graduate.

JUBILEE TINGBOI LEAVES SANGA 
MUON WITH A BRAND NEW SEWING 

MACHINE! 

Jubi lee Tingboi and 
Ngaineikim completed  
vocational courses in 
Tailoring and left Sanga 
Muon in May, prepared 
to pursue careers in the 
tailoring industry.


